[bookmark: _GoBack]Important note: This article can be used in parish magazines, newsletters or ebulletins; as part of a sermon; read out in your verbal notices or added to parish pew sheets. Please add the contact information (or the whole article if possible) to your parish website if you have one and add the website address where shown. As indicated in the text, please also add a link from your parish website to the homepage of the diocesan website as indicated in the article. 

PCR2: Making the church safer for all

We are committed to making our local church a safe space for all and ensuring that everyone understands that safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. 
The fact that abuse has ever happened within the Church of England is a matter of deep shame and regret. To make matters worse, the abuse has sometimes gone unreported because survivors of abuse have not been listened to or believed.
That is why Church of England churches across Lancashire, which collectively make up the Diocese of Blackburn and of which our church is a part, are participating in a comprehensive safeguarding review. 
This review is known as ‘Past Cases Review 2’ or ‘PCR2’ and follows a previous review more than a decade ago, which focussed on safeguarding concerns in relation to children (hence the ‘2’ in the title). 
Our parish is participating in PCR2 – a review which is looking at all the information a church might hold about incidents of church related abuse by those who have held positions of responsibility in a church – both recent and non-recent. 
It’s important because, in order to be certain that we are fulfilling our duty of care to all those who come to our churches, we need to establish that all known past cases of concern relating to children and vulnerable adults have been considered and dealt with appropriately. 
The PCR2 work puts survivors of abuse at the centre of all the work and the importance of doing this was highlighted recently in a letter you may remember hearing about or reading. The letter was from our Bishops, Archdeacons and the Dean and was sent to all Lancashire parishes in 2019. The letter, which has become known by survivors as ‘The Blackburn Letter’, was held up as a good example of listening and responding to the voices of survivors.
Anyone seeking to come forward with information or make any disclosures regarding church related abuse is encouraged to make direct contact with the Diocese of Blackburn’s Safeguarding team. They can do so on a dedicated phone line or email: 01254 503093 and pcr2@blackburn.anglican.org
Recognising this may not feel safe for those with a direct experience of abuse from within the Church, if you would prefer to speak to someone else in the first instance contact: The Police by dialling 101 or online at www.lancashire.police.uk/contact-us; Lancashire Victim Services on 0300 323 0085 or online at www.lancashirevictimservices.org/contact or contact the NSPCC on 0800 80 20 20. 
Anyone can use these additional routes to provide information or to raise concerns regarding abuse within the Church of England context; whether they are reporting issues relating to children, adults or seeking to whistleblow about poor safeguarding practice. Your concerns will always be taken seriously. 
You can find this contact information on our parish website (*****add your parish website address here****) where you will also find a link to the dedicated PCR2 website page at www.blackburn.anglican.org with a host of PCR2 resources, information, FAQs and more. 
Finally, please be praying for all those involved in this review process and especially for all victims and survivors of abuse. 
